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TO:  ALL PASTORS AND BULLETIN EDITORS 

FROM: DEACON MICHAEL RUSSO 

 

-BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENT- 

 

Please run this announcement in your bulletin as space allows. 

Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Parish Mission Presents Inspirational Speaker Nina Marie Corona 

St. Benedict Parish, 2310 Bedford Street, Johnstown will be hosting Nina Marie Corona for 

their Lenten Parish Mission, “Choices: The Hinges of Destiny”.  This three night event will 

be held from 7:00 to 8:30 PM, March 29, 30, and 31, 2020.  Each evening will include 

powerful talks, images, videos, and music for reflection.  Practical tools will be offered to help 

us choose what better leads to a deepening of God’s life in us.   Open to all in the Altoona-

Johnstown Diocese, tickets are not required.  A love offering will be taken.   For more 

information contact Deacon Michael Russo at 814-288-3036 or by email at 

michael.russo@atlanticbb.net. 
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